WECA's 2-Year Activities Report for DCRA: 4/1/21-4/1/23

WECA Membership
e November 19, 2022 Membership meeting featuring DC Department of Transportation Director
Everett Lott [NOTE: 1° Membership meeting since COVID]

Land Use Cases
» George Washington University (GWU)
e GWU Campus Plan
o January 9, 2022 joint letter with the Foggy Bottom Association (FBA) to the DC Zoning
Commission requesting an Emergency Public Hearing regarding GWU’s use of hotel rooms
off campus for Student COVID Quarantines
o April 5, 2022 letter to the DC Zoning Commission requesting “Party” status in support of
GWU application for Modification of Significance for Square 77 PUD
o April 25, 2022 testimony before the DC Zoning Commission on Square 77 PUD in support of
District House's pilot all-you-can-eat dining program

e GWU PUD at 2100 Pennsylvania Ave PUD in Square 75
o November 10, 2021 letter to DC Zoning Commission in support of 26" & | Streets
Modification of Consequence application for the 2100 Pennsylvania Avenue PUD
o February 28, 2023 letter to DC Zoning Commission in opposition to proposed retail
Modification of Consequence application & requesting a public hearing
o March 2, 2023 joint e-mail with the FBA requesting a public hearing on the proposed retail
Modification of Significance

e Hillel/GWU at 2300 H Street in Square 42 (replacement of entire building)
o May 17, 2021 letter to DC Zoning Administrator regarding Hillel’s continuing noncompliance
with Zoning Order for GW Hillel
o October 20, 2021 letter to DC Zoning Commission regarding Hillel’s Modification of
Consequence application to Zoning Order for GW Hillel
o November 8, 2021 letter to DC Zoning Commission in further response to Hillel’s
Modification of Consequence application

> Foggy Bottom Parkland

o September 20, 2022 joint e-mail with the FBA to Ward 2 Councilmember Pinto on future of Foggy
Bottom parkland

e October 12, 2022 joint e-mail with the FBA to OP Director Anita Cozart on future OP studies of Foggy
Bottom parkland

e January 23, 2023 joint e-mail with the FBA to Ward 2 Councilmember Pinto for her Budget Forum
record on Georgetown BID’s request for Georgetown buses parking lot in Foggy Bottom parkland

Legislation
e April 7,2022 testimony before DC Council Subcommittee on Redistricting on ANC Boundaries Act of
2022 (B24-700)



